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ARKANSAS SENATE 

90th General Assembly - Regular Session, 2015 

 Amendment Form   
3-26-2015(17) 

______________________________________________________________________ 

Subtitle of Senate Bill No. 97  

AN ACT FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF HIGHER EDUCATION APPROPRIATION FOR THE 2015-2016 

FISCAL YEAR. 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Amendment No. 3 to Senate Bill No. 97 

 

Amend Senate Bill No. 97  as engrossed, S3/23/15 (version: 03/23/2015 05:06:42 PM): 
 
Delete SECTION 22 and insert therefor: 
 
" SECTION 22. SPECIAL LANGUAGE.  NOT TO BE INCORPORATED INTO THE ARKANSAS 
CODE NOR PUBLISHED SEPARATELY AS SPECIAL, LOCAL AND TEMPORARY LAW.  WORK 
FORCE 2000 DEVELOPMENT FUND PROCEDURES. After the amounts to be made 
available to the various technical colleges have been determined as set out 
in Arkansas Code 26-51-205(d)(2)(A) and 26-51-205(d)(2)(B), such documents as 
may be necessary shall be processed so that funds may be transferred from the 
Work Force 2000 Development Fund to the State Treasury fund or fund account 
from which the technical college draws its general revenue support.  Such 
funds as may be transferred shall not exceed 93.691% of the total funds 
available from the Work Force 2000 Development Fund during the fiscal year. 
   In the event that a technical institute or comprehensive lifelong learning 
center which receives support from the Work Force 2000 Development Fund as 
determined by law transfers or merges into the Arkansas Technical College and 
Community College System for which Work Force 2000 Development Fund monies 
are determined by law, then the actual amount of support from the Work Force 
2000 Development Fund in the preceding fiscal year for such educational 
institution shall be made available irrespective of any other provision of 
law which sets out maximum levels of support from such fund. 
   The funds distributed under Arkansas Code 26-51-205(d)(2)(C) in excess of 
those amounts collected and distributed prior to June 30, 2014 shall be 
deposited into the Skills Development Fund to be used only for personal 
services, grants, operation, support, and improvement of occupational, 
vocational, technical, and workforce development programs by the Department 
of Career Education - Office of Skills Development.  The distributions of 
funds under Arkansas Code 21-51-205(d)(2)(C) in excess of those amounts 
collected and distributed prior to June 30, 2014 shall not apply to proceeds 
allocated to schools, colleges and educational institutions under Arkansas 
Code 26-51-205(d)(2)(A) and 26-51-205(d)(2)(B). 
   The provisions of this section shall be in effect only from July 1, 2014 
2015 through June 30, 2015 2016." 
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The Amendment was read the first time, rules suspended and read the second time and  _______________________ 

By: Joint Budget Committee 

By: Senator J. English 
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